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The Local Offer is an online information source for children and young people with Special 
Educational Needs and their families: SEND Local Offer In Bury (theburydirectory.co.uk)  
 
Bury’s Local Offer is currently under review and the Friends of the Local Offer meetings are an 
informal get together for any parent, carer, service user or service representative from across Bury 
to find out the latest updates. The meetings are also an opportunity for anyone to have their say 
about the design and content of the Local Offer. 
 
There will be a total of four meeting dates across the summer term. 
Virtual meeting dates will be as follows: 
 

Monday 13th May 2024 7-8pm Join the meeting now  

Tuesday 11th June 2024 7-8pm Join the meeting now  

There is no need to book on the meetings; just click the link on the day to join. 
 
There will also be two daytime face-to-face meeting dates arranged at  
Redvales Family Hub, Dorset Drive, Bury, BL9 9DN: 

Tuesday 7th May 2024  1.00pm-2.30pm  

Friday 7th June 2024 10.00am-11.30am 

There is no need to book on these meetings; just turn up on the day to join in.  
 
For further information, email send.localoffer@bury.gov.uk  
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEND SERVICES UPDATE 

EHC Assessment and Review Team 

 
We are pleased to introduce 2 new Officers on the 
team, Laura Burton (permanent) will be overseeing 
our young people in independent special schools, 
and Sarah Davenport (one year contract) will be 
supporting young people in Year 12+ who are 
classed as Not in Education, Employment or 
Training (NEET) but want to return to education. We 
are currently interviewing for a Lead Assistant 
Officer and a Senior Officer (overseeing Tribunals 
and Mediations) and hope to update you soon to 
introduce the successful candidates.  

Sian O’Brien 

EHC Assessment and Review Team Manager 

 

Review of the short breaks offer 
 

Bury Council is looking to develop it’s current 
short break offer. We know from parents 
accessing the current short break providers 
how they are valued. What we are wanting to 
do is see if there are ways to extend and grow 
the short break offer.  We have begun a 
conversation with the Parent Carer Forum 
(BURY2GETHER) around us having a 
conversation with more parents, children and 
young people, so we will be shortly sending out 
details of those.  It is always difficult to share 
information like this, as we do not want to 
cause uncertainty or for parents to begin to 
worry that we are about to stop things or take 
things away and that is not our intention. We 
want to see if we can do more of what is 
working well.  
 
Michael Kemp 
Strategic Lead for SEND and Inclusion 
Services 

 

https://theburydirectory.co.uk/send-local-offer
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_OTgzZDc4YjYtYTc4Yy00ZDkxLTg0MDgtYTBhODUyM2I2Zjdj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_Y2FmM2ZjMzMtNDY0NC00NzE1LWI2MzAtNWJkZGRkZjVjOWZj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
mailto:send.localoffer@bury.gov.uk
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Vision and Hearing Impairment/Deaf 

Education Service 
 

 
 
 

The VI Service is delighted to share some wonderful success stories of our past students: 
 
Katie is in her second year at Holy Cross Sixth Form College. She is studying for 

three A Levels and has been offered a place at the University of Central 

Lancashire (UCLAN) to study a degree in Forensic Science and Criminal 

Investigation. Katie has enjoyed travelling while being at college. She has spent 

time in Berlin and is currently in New York, enjoying the sights and the shopping! 

She looks forward to starting university in the autumn.  

Katie Baines (Gorsefield Primary, Philips High School, Holy cross College) 

James has almost completed his Level 3 BTEC in Sport & Coaching and is on 

track to start his degree in Sport, Health and Nutrition, in September. He’s just 

completed his first half marathon and is heading to Australia and Dubai for the 

summer.  James says that his vision impairment doesn’t define him and that the 

specialist support from the VI Education Service, the support of his family and his 

own determination has contributed to his success. Good luck James and keep 

us posted on your exciting adventures! 

James Woods (Chantlers Primary, Elton High School, Connell College) 

Tia is currently completing her master’s degree in psychology, having graduated 

from Edge Hill last summer with a 1st Class BA (Hons) degree. In her spare time, 

Tia loves hiking and is aiming to complete the Yorkshire Three Peaks this 

summer. Tia would like to give a huge thanks to the VI team for continuously 

believing in her capabilities during her high school experience, as their support 

which she says has enabled her to go onto further education opportunities, 

making lifelong friendships and memories.  

Tia Healey (Unsworth Academy (known then as Castlebrook High School), Holy Cross) 
 

Haseeb is coming to the end of his A Levels at Holy Cross College, in Applied Science, Business 

Studies and Accounting.  He is planning on taking a year out and then aims to complete an 

apprenticeship. Haseeb keeps in touch with the Service, after all he spent almost every day of his 

school life with us for 7 years! Good luck Haseeb – we know you’ll be just great!                                                                                                            

 Haseeb Khan (Heaton Park, Philips High School, Holy Cross) 

 
More student success stories to come next month from our superstars with a hearing impairment! 

 

Lesley Woods & Paula Pinder 
Manager & Advisory Teacher: Vision & Hearing/Deaf Education Service 

L.A.Woods@bury.gov.uk/P.Pinder@bury.gov.uk 

mailto:L.A.Woods@bury.gov.uk/P.Pinder@bury.gov.uk
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This month we have been out and about talking to our SEND children and youth groups about health 
services. 
NHS Bury has been focusing on establishing co-production mechanisms to involve those who use 
services in decisions about how local children and young people’s mental health services are 
planned. Parent and carer focus groups and connections with local youth groups including those 
young people with autism and SEND have been established, to bring mental health professionals 
and young people and their families together to look at how we can improve care. Together, they 
have co-designed an emotional wellbeing app and school campaign and this year their work will 
focus on the development of a new emotional health and wellbeing service and a high school 
emotional wellbeing programme. As part of this, they have produced a poster to tell people ‘What 
matters most to those who use our services’. 

Our Designated Clinical Officer (Jo McMaster) and Programmes Manager (Jane Case) went to 
speak to young people at the SEND Youth Club about their views on health and where they receive 
support for their health care.  The young people fed back about the people who support them in their 
schools and that they liked them and would answer any questions about health they had.  
Whilst at the youth group, we were pleased to meet two young men who had internships from 
Elmsbank into Fairfield hospital. One of the internships led to a young man securing employment 
and the other volunteers on the front desk. The young man was telling me about his role and what 
he did there and shared that he had just got a promotion. They were proud to work for the NHS! 
You can view their story by clicking on the link:  

A Day In The Life Of The Supported Internship (youtube.com) 

HEALTH NEWS 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WXzSyWmuhko
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The Bury Children's Physiotherapy Team have started a project to raise £10,000 to develop a 
sensory room in the Bury Living Well Centre. We have already secured £2500 towards the project 
but we’ve s till got a long way to go! 

The room will be available to book for all patients and can be used as a treatment space or as a 
waiting area for children who would benefit from the sensory environment. We believe it's going to 
make a massive difference to the outcomes of our sessions for our children and young people with 
neurodiversity who just cannot cope with the noisy/echo-y rooms we have. The room will be a safe 
space for children to explore and will encourage fine, gross motor and perceptual skill development. 
It will also be an environment to improve visual, auditory, and tactile processing. 

Our first challenge is the Great Manchester run.  Team members and family are going to be running 
the half marathon. Our next challenge is the Yorkshire 3 peaks, where 4 of us from the team will be 
taking on the challenge aiming to complete within 11 hours. 
 
Over the next few months, we will be planning more events. 
 
If anyone would like to donate towards the room, we have set up a just giving page:  

- Marathon = Bury Paediatric Physio-Marathon fundraiser page 
- Yorkshire Three Peaks = Bury Paediatric Physio-Yorkshire Three Peaks fundraiser page 

 
Thankyou!! 

 
We have also created an ‘All About Us’ video for new patients who may be nervous to attend our 
clinic. Please enjoy!  
 

Bury Paediatric Physiotherapy – All about us (youtube.com) 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/bury-paediatric-physio-sensory-room-marathon?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fbury-paediatric-physio-sensory-room-marathon&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share
https://www.justgiving.com/page/bury-paediatric-physio-sensory-room-3peaks?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fbury-paediatric-physio-sensory-room-3peaks&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ArCpRW09adE
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SPECTRUM                               

GAMING 
 

Spectrum Gaming is a community for autistic young people aged 8-17 which run two online Discord 

servers, a Minecraft server and host meetups in Greater Manchester. Membership to our community 

is free and Spectrum Gaming is currently accepting new applications for autistic young people 

residing in the Greater Manchester area. Interested families can find out more and apply online at: 

www.spectrumgaming.net  

 

     Training 

Emotionally Based School Avoidance -  

What is next in GM and beyond? 

We are radically rewriting the EBSA Guidance in Greater Manchester.  

We would like to share our learning so far and hear what you think. 

Tue 9th April: 10am-12.30pm 

Join the waitlist to receive a recording 

 

Tuesday 23rd May: 1.00-3.00pm 

        Find out more and book tickets 

 

Autism Acceptance 6 Week Course 

We are running our popular 6 week course co-produced directly with autistic young people and 

adults. Suitable for parent, carers and professionals. 

Wed 1st May-Wed 5th June:7pm-9pm 

Find out more and book tickets 

 

Contact Spectrum Gaming: info@spectrumgaming.net 

Support our charity: Just Giving 

Follow us on social media: Facebook 

 

http://www.spectrumgaming.net/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/emotionally-based-school-avoidance-what-is-next-in-gm-and-beyond-tickets-865356734287?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/addressing-barriers-to-education-may-tickets-867377638867
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/addressing-barriers-to-education-may-tickets-867377638867
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/addressing-barriers-to-education-may-tickets-867377638867
https://www.spectrumgaming.net/autism-acceptance
https://www.spectrumgaming.net/autism-acceptance
https://www.spectrumgaming.net/autism-acceptance
mailto:info@spectrumgaming.net
https://www.justgiving.com/page/spectrum-gaming-centre?fbclid=IwAR1zVLr38YKNewHlFUPoNEUOzxVUNST56mFvsSVedkwl3B95CkRVA7C2o6o
https://www.facebook.com/Spectrum0Gaming/
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Bury Youth Cabinet has produced a short video telling people about their work to develop the 
Thriving in Bury digital app and mental health campaign for local children and young people. The 
App enables children and young people to access a central point of information and support for 
emotional wellbeing concerns via their mobile phones. The App contains information on local 
services, digital support, videos, self-help resources and national and local helplines. There is also 
information for parents and carers and education settings to help them support the children and 
young people they care for.  

 

Bury Youth Cabinet Video 
 

Thriving in Bury for Children and Young People (padlet.com) 
 

Thriving in Bury for Parents & Carers (padlet.com) 
 

We have 2 new medics joining us in February and 
March which will enable a reduction in our 
psychiatry waiting times. We also have some 
therapy posts (family therapy) out to advert which 
is very exciting and we have recruited to our 
psychology post with some neuro diversity and 
learning disability experience.  
 
Our parent carer support sessions will be running 
up to November 2024. These are getting booked 
up very quickly.  

 

https://padlet.com/ThriveinBury/thriving-in-bury-for-parents-carers-mjo8ec23zmy8knyh
https://padlet.com/ThriveinBury/thriving-in-bury-for-education-1xo0bam2okpmuhxe
https://youtu.be/ylyQ8h5hn64
https://padlet.com/ThriveinBury/thriving-in-bury-for-children-and-young-people-7d27kblqxj8s1u8r
https://padlet.com/ThriveinBury/thriving-in-bury-for-parents-carers-mjo8ec23zmy8knyh
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ylyQ8h5hn64
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Unable to find the childcare you need? 
Bury’s Family Information Service is a free service which supports families looking for childcare as well 

as information regarding activities and support available for parents and professionals alike.   

The majority of families are able to access the information they need without assistance however a 

brokerage service is available for those who may require it.  This service is for parents and carers who: 

• have exhausted the normal routes of finding childcare and are still unable to find childcare which 

meets their needs 

• need extra support to understand the options available to them, this may be because of individual 

child's circumstances such as a disability or special educational needs 

• need childcare as an emergency/short notice 

• Are unable to find a free early learning or childcare place for their child.   

 

https://theburydirectory.co.uk/services/family-information-service-fis
https://theburydirectory.co.uk/services/brokerage-help-with-finding-suitable-childcare
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    SENDiass provide information, advice and support on Education, Health and Social 
Care issues relating to SEND. We have a team of practitioners who support families in Bury either via 
telephone, email and sometimes if needed through face to face support. SENDiass can be contacted 
by telephone 01706 769634 and email (bury.sendiass@barnardos.org.uk). All queries will be 
responded to within 2 days.  
 

We will be planning workshops for parent/carers in the upcoming months around a range of SEND 

related topics so keep an eye on our facebook page ‘Bury SENDiass’ for more details. 

mailto:bury.sendiass@barnardos.org.uk
mailto:bury.sendiass@barnardos.org.uk
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COMMUNITY OFFER 
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WHAT’S ON… 
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National Siblings Day is celebrated on April 10th and Sibs are looking forward to leading the day in 

the UK again this year. Let them know if you are planning any special events in your community, 

school or workplace. Find out more about Sibs, a national charity that supports people who grow 

up with or have grown up with a disabled brother or sister. 

                                                                                                                                                                            

 
Manchester British Sign Language Fest 2024 takes place on 
Monday 22nd to Sunday 28th April. There’s lots happening 
across Central Manchester in a mix of free and paid events. 
 
Click here to see the full programme. 
  
 

 
 

                                                                                                                                                        
Are you a parent carer? There is a new set of standards in Greater 
Manchester, acting as a guide for organisations and letting you know how 
your needs should be met.  
You can click here to download the standards and get more 
information from the Greater Manchester Integrated Care Partnership. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

BURY VCFA 
 
Discover what is happening across the Borough of 
Bury. Check out the community padlet page for a 
variety of local events and activities, from 
workshops and classes tot community events. 
There is something for everyone. 
 

Local Events – Bury VCFA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.sibs.org.uk/nsd/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.sibs.org.uk/about-sibs/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://bslcelebration.com/next-mcr-2024/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://content.govdelivery.com/attachments/UKMANCHESTER/2024/03/05/file_attachments/2803460/Parent-carer-standards.pdf
https://gmintegratedcare.org.uk/carers/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://gmintegratedcare.org.uk/carers/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.buryvcfa.org.uk/local-events/
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The Graduated Approach Toolkit (GAT) is an online 

resource to support Bury schools, services and families 

with understanding and using the Graduated Approach as 

outlined in the SEND Code of Practice. The Toolkit can 

be found here:  

Bury SEND Graduated Approach Toolkit | The Bury Directory 
 
Although some areas of the Toolkit are still under development, we are hoping for the Early Years 
section to be populated early in the summer term. Further co-production events are also scheduled 
for the summer term to seek stakeholder views about the content and structure of the post-16 
section. If any service, organisation or individual would like to join the sessions to contribute their 
ideas about the content or structure of the post-16 section, you will be welcomed at any of the 
events. 
 
Virtual events: 

Tuesday 18th June 2024 7-8pm                  Join the meeting now  

Monday 8th July 2024 7-8pm                       Join the meeting now  

There is no need to book on either meeting; simply click the link to join. 
 
Face-to-face events: 

Monday 24th June 2.30-4pm  The Learning Hub, Bury Town Hall 

Thursday 11th July 2024 9.30-11am  The Learning Hub, Bury Town Hall 

There is no need to book onto these events; simply turn up on the day.  
 
The Continuing Professional Development programme supporting the implementation of the 
Graduated Approach Toolkit is continuing throughout this academic year and sessions for the 
remainder of the spring term, and the full summer term are shown below. Attendance at the events 
is open to anyone. Some of the new sessions are specifically offered with SENCOs in mind but this 
doesn’t preclude others from attending if they would be of interest.  
 
GAT familiarisation sessions 
These 30-minute sessions offer a virtual walkthrough of the Toolkit. They are repeats of the autumn 
term and spring 1 sessions and are for any practitioner wishing to understand how to navigate the 
Toolkit and explore its contents. Practitioners only need to attend one session.  
 
Dates are as follows: 
 

8am Wednesday 6th March           Click here to join the meeting 

12pm Tuesday 19th March             Click here to join the meeting 

8am Tuesday 23rd April                   Click here to join the meeting 

12pm Wednesday 8th May             Click here to join the meeting 

4pm Thursday 13th June                Click here to join the meeting 

8am Monday 24th June                  Click here to join the meeting 

 
  

SEND PRACTITIONER OFFER 

https://theburydirectory.co.uk/bury-send-graduated-approach
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_M2JkOTA2NTctMmIxOC00ZDgzLWJhMTUtMjNlMzhkNTc3ODU3%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YjQ4MWZjYjAtMTQ5NC00NGIyLWE3NzUtNDk4MzQ2MWU4MDk4%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_OWE3OTJkMTItZGZlNC00MDU4LWFlMzYtZTg0NWMwZTZmNzc5%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MWU1MzY3MWMtODNmOS00OTljLTg4ZGMtOWYzYmYwZjAzYWIz%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NTk4OWMzM2EtMjNkNy00ODRlLWJjMWYtNWMyYWQ4ZmRiMmI1%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YjdkN2VkZjUtNzY3MS00YWMxLWE5NjAtMzRlYTlmNzRkNjY5%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_OTA2MDhjZDktOGM4MS00MmRhLWEwN2UtYmIwNTAzNmU1YTg1%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MmNiNzc0NDYtNTA1OS00NGU1LWEzMDMtYjFhZmMxMjhlMmM0%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
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GAT Drop-in sessions 
 
These 30-minute phase specific sessions will provide an opportunity for any practitioner to bring a 
question or an anonymous pupil case for advice and support in using the GAT. SENCOs and 
practitioners can attend any sessions; content of the sessions will be in response to the questions 
raised.  
 
Primary 

8am Thursday 29th February        Click here to join the meeting 

12pm Monday 4th March              Click here to join the meeting 

4pm Wednesday 13th March        Click here to join the meeting 

Secondary 

8am Thursday 7th March               Click here to join the meeting 

4pm Tuesday 12th March              Click here to join the meeting 

 
Sharing GAT Practice for SENCOs 
These 30-minute sessions are for SENCOs to share practice in embedding use of the GAT. These 
sessions will be led by Bury SENCOs from a range of schools who will talk about how they have 
used the GAT in their own schools. SENCOs can attend as many of the sessions as they would like 
to gather a range of ideas and inspiration from colleagues.  
 
Primary 

8am Tuesday 19th March; Our Lady of Lourdes RC Primary 
School  

Click here to join the meeting 

12pm Wednesday 20th March; Radcliffe Hall CE/Methodist 
Primary School  

Click here to join the meeting 

8am Wednesday 24th April; St Thomas’s CE Primary School   Click here to join the meeting 

12pm Monday 29th April; Woodbank Primary School    Click here to join the meeting 

4pm Wednesday 8th May; Our Lady of Lourdes RC Primary 
School  

Click here to join the meeting 

8am Tuesday 11th June; Radcliffe Hall CE/Methodist Primary 
School   

Click here to join the meeting 

4pm Thursday 20th June; Woodbank Primary School   Click here to join the meeting 

12pm Monday 24th June; St Thomas’s CE Primary School  Click here to join the meeting 

 
Secondary 

8am Thursday 14th March; The Elton High School Click here to join the meeting  

8am Tuesday 30th April; The Derby High School Click here to join the meeting  

4pm Monday 13th May; The Elton High School Click here to join the meeting  

4pm Thursday 20th June; The Derby High School Click here to join the meeting 

  
Strengthening approaches to SEND for SENCOs 
 
These 30-minute sessions are for SENCOs to revisit pre-Graduated Approach systems and to 
discuss how decisions are made to put children and young people on the Graduated Approach at 
SEN Support. The sessions will help SENCOs to better understand expectations in relation to 
successful applications for top-up funding and service support. All sessions have the same content.  
 
 
 
 
 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZmQwYmU2YjAtZGYyYS00YmNiLWEyMjgtMThiMDM1NDE4MTFk%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NDdjYjFkMzAtZGQ4OS00YzRlLTgyODEtMmIwOTNmYWJjMDAw%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NWRmOWEwOTYtMGY3OS00Y2I3LTk3MTctYmFiNTU2YmQ0ODU3%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_OTgzM2U5MjItZDhmMi00ZDNlLTlmZGMtNWM2ZmFlMjFmNjZj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZjRkOGMxYmItNTYxNy00NjE3LWJmZGQtNTIwMjA5ZmZlNTFl%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22ab0eb7a5-ac88-4083-a3a5-adc498461f18%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_OTQyNWNkZTctODkwYi00NTZhLTljYTgtYmE4NGI1ZDA3ZWM4%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NzlkZTJhOGQtYjYyYS00YzJlLWE1MWMtYzYyMDZmMmY2NzY3%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YjRmNmZjMTYtNGNjNi00NDQzLTkxMjktOWJmMjRkZjhkMGEx%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YmRkZmU1NWEtZDkzOC00ZWY5LThhZWYtZWIwOWQ4OThlYmNj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_OTQyNWNkZTctODkwYi00NTZhLTljYTgtYmE4NGI1ZDA3ZWM4%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZTBkNzMxMjYtY2YxYS00MWI3LWIxMmUtMTg5ZGM5M2U5NjJj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YjhjYzVkZTctNzg5Ny00MjAxLThjZTMtZTE4MmQ1MDY2NGVj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZTA0YTg5NGItZDYwNy00ZWM3LTg0MmQtZjE3MmU3YWY4NWM1%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_Y2E2MjY3ODktZTI2Yi00NTA1LWIwM2MtMDRkOWNlNjM0NDEw%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YmNkODYyZDAtMmQ0Yi00YmIzLTlhOGItNjZmMDBlMzIwOWM1%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YWJjNDUxNWMtN2Q1Ni00NWQ2LWE0YzUtMDhkNjdlYWRhZDQ0%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZThiNTM1MmYtMzM1NC00MTQ4LWE5MjMtNTkwMDk1NGVlNWRk%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
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8am Monday 11th March                                Click here to join the meeting 

12pm Wednesday 27th March                      Click here to join the meeting 

4pm Tuesday 23rd April                                   Click here to join the meeting 

4pm Thursday 23rd May                                  Click here to join the meeting 

12pm Tuesday 11th June                                 Click here to join the meeting 

8am Wednesday 3rd July                                 Click here to join the meeting 

 
There is no requirement to book on any of the sessions – just turn up to the ones that suit 
you best. 
 

Any questions of comments about the Toolkit or the CPD events can be directed to Cath 
Atherden, Service Lead, SEND Support: c.atherden@bury.gov.uk  

  

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MjI5NWRjZjItYmU2Yy00ZjAzLTllMzQtZmZhMTIxOTRjMmNh%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MTNmYjU5YWMtODJkOS00M2QyLWE4NDUtYTQ1MWJiZjI0YTgw%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZTNiYzJlYzktOTE2Ny00YWQ5LTljNTMtZDQ1NGQ4MGNkNmRk%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZTI1ZDgxZGEtY2M3OC00YjViLTk0NDUtMTE4ZTJlZDk4ZGNh%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NjEyMGYwYzktOTQ1MC00YzQ1LWExYjktNzk3YjA3ZDFhOTNl%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YWQ0YTg4OWItZWY0ZS00ZWU5LWFiN2MtZmQyYTJlOTFmMzQ0%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b3b731d0-98c0-440b-8765-8d6464a8ed82%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22a2f5e144-2d7c-41d0-a2fb-afc22efd0a59%22%7d
mailto:c.atherden@bury.gov.uk


 

18 
Bury SEND Local Offer newsletter 

 

 
 
 
A message from the Strategic Lead for SEND and Inclusion Services 
 
Dear parents, carers, young people, and children,  
 
I just want to take this opportunity to say my goodbyes.  I have had an amazing opportunity over 
the last couple of years working with the SEND community in Bury and getting to know so many 
parents and carers. 
 
It has been such an honour to have been allowed to work for you all. I have learnt so much from 
so many of you.  I have always tried hard to use that knowledge to help improve the services 
here in Bury.  I recognise that there is still a lot of work we need to do but I do genuinely believe 
that we are starting to see some real progress being made. While at times things are still wobbly 
and not as we would want them to be, but we are getting to that stage.  New assessments are 
now being completed on time; we have systems in place around weekly panels; growing the 
number of staff, so this year we have made real improvements in the quality of work around 
annual reviews; the updated local offer is about to be formally launched and I want to thank all 
the work that parents have inputted into this and we are currently rolling out the graduated 
approach toolkit and training.  
 
Alongside all of this, we have the new special school Brookhaven which is now open and a new 
resource provision opening. All these things are great to see happening in Bury. Having said all 
that, I am not ignoring the work still to be done around access to support/therapies and growing 
our early help offer. 
 
What I would like to share as I take my leave is that I have had the privilege of hearing about 
some amazing accounts of children and young people making individually for themselves some 
amazing progress and are really reaching for the stars. I would love to be able to name them all, 
but you’ll appreciate why I can’t.  Personally, it is this, that has made my time in Bury so special 
and has been a real motivator, so thank you.    
 
Lastly, before I sign off, I do want to acknowledge all the parent groups across the Borough who 
have supported the change agenda.  I would like to give a special thanks to BURY2GETHER for 
their strategic role, their support and for the work they have put into, enabling me to have in 
person contact with so many of you all. 
 
Please take care and thank you,  
 
Michael 

 


